Report to Council

Committee on Community Activities
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania
August 21, 2012
Mister President and Fellow Councilors,
This past Sunday, the Committee on Community Activities (CCA) held its national meeting outreach event at The Franklin Institute from 10 am to 1 pm.  We reached over 300 participants with hands-on activities for kids.

This year is the 25th anniversary of National Chemistry Week (NCW), which will be celebrated October 21 – 27 with the theme, “Nanotechnology – The Smallest BIG Idea in Science!” [note pin and publication on your chair]. ACS has partnered with the Nanoscale Informal Science Education Network (NISE Network) which was instrumental in the development of activities and articles for Celebrating Chemistry. This free publication, available on the ACS website, is geared toward elementary school children and features hands-on activities and articles.  All local sections are encouraged to participate in NCW and plan an event that will recognize their coordinators for their dedication to this outreach celebration. 

The 25th Anniversary of National Chemistry Week Reception, honoring the outreach coordinators who make the program a success, was held at the Chemical Heritage Foundation this past Sunday. In attendance was Jeanne Pimentel, widow of former ACS President Dr. George C. Pimentel, who pioneered the outreach vision of the Society.  More than 150 coordinators and all levels of governance were in attendance.  

Also on Monday, the Presidential Symposium, “Communicating Chemistry and Public Engagement: Celebrating the 25th Anniversary of National Chemistry Week” was a huge success.  Many speakers gave invited talks on the common theme of the importance of outreach.
On Tuesday evening, CCA presented ChemLuminary Awards to local sections that have demonstrated exemplary performance in the development and implementation of activities conducted safely in support of National Chemistry Week.  

I ask the Councilors of the following local sections to stand and be recognized for the excellent achievements of their local sections [show slide]:

Central Texas

Dallas-Fort Worth

Virginia

Western New York 

Syracuse 

Puerto Rico

Cleveland 

Northeastern

California
This coming spring, our Chemists Celebrate Earth Day program celebrates its 10th Anniversary with the theme “Our Earth: Handle with Care!”. CCA is asking all local sections to participate in this celebration by educating their community about the earth, how to protect it, and the ultimate natural resource – water. We will publish resource materials to assist with these efforts.
CCA is continuing to support the ACS fundraising efforts in support of the P&G Children’s Safe Drinking Water program. Local sections will be able to request P&G kits (formerly PUR kits) to demonstrate how these small sachets can easily and effectively provide clean water to people around the world. ACS members raised $18,000 in 2011 and we are hoping to raise the equivalent or more in 2012.  In support of the goal, the Chemists Celebrate Earth Day 2013 community event will be focused on this fundraising effort.

CCA has been administering a survey of attendees at public chemistry outreach events across the country for the last four years.  Initial findings are promising with attitudes towards chemistry showing a consistent, increasing trend comparing pre- and post-event data.  

Mister President and Members of Council, this completes my final report.

Lynn Hogue, Chair

Committee on Community Activities

